
 
 
 

 
 
Council 
 

 
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 19 OCTOBER 2021 AT THE 
LANSDOWN HALL - CIVIC CENTRE, ST STEPHENS PLACE, TROWBRIDGE. 
BA14 8AH. 
 
Present: 
Cllr James Sheppard, Cllr Liz Alstrom, Cllr Helen Belcher, Cllr Chuck Berry, 
Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling, Cllr Nick Botterill, Cllr David Bowler, Cllr Allison Bucknell, 
Cllr Steve Bucknell, Cllr Clare Cape, Cllr Trevor Carbin, Cllr Daniel Cave, 
Cllr Mary Champion, Cllr Pauline Church, Cllr Ernie Clark, Cllr Richard Clewer, 
Cllr Zoë Clewer, Cllr Mark Connolly, Cllr Caroline Corbin, Cllr Brian Dalton, 
Cllr Kevin Daley, Cllr Jane Davies, Cllr Andrew Davis, Cllr Matthew Dean, 
Cllr Dr Monica Devendran, Cllr Nick Errington, Cllr Adrian Foster, Cllr Sarah Gibson, 
Cllr Gavin Grant, Cllr Ross Henning, Cllr Sven Hocking, Cllr Ruth Hopkinson, 
Cllr Jon Hubbard, Cllr Peter Hutton, Cllr Tony Jackson, Cllr Mel Jacob, 
Cllr Simon Jacobs, Cllr George Jeans, Cllr Johnny Kidney, Cllr Carole King, 
Cllr Gordon King, Cllr Edward Kirk, Cllr Jerry Kunkler, Cllr Jacqui Lay, 
Cllr Kathryn Macdermid, Cllr Dr Brian Mathew, Cllr Dr Mark McClelland, 
Cllr Charles McGrath, Cllr Ian McLennan, Cllr Dominic Muns, Cllr Dr Nick Murry, 
Cllr Nabil Najjar, Cllr Kelvin Nash, Cllr Christopher Newbury, Cllr Paul Oatway QPM, 
Cllr Jack Oatley, Cllr Andrew Oliver, Cllr Bill Parks, Cllr Sam Pearce-Kearney, 
Cllr Tony Pickernell, Cllr Horace Prickett, Cllr Nic Puntis, Cllr Tamara Reay, 
Cllr Rich Rogers, Cllr Ricky Rogers, Cllr Tom Rounds, Cllr Paul Sample JP, 
Cllr Mike Sankey, Cllr Caroline Thomas, Cllr Elizabeth Threlfall, Cllr Jo Trigg, 
Cllr Tim Trimble, Cllr Tony Trotman, Cllr Mark Verbinnen, Cllr David Vigar, 
Cllr Iain Wallis, Cllr Derek Walters, Cllr Bridget Wayman, Cllr Stuart Wheeler, 
Cllr Philip Whitehead, Cllr Suzanne Wickham, Cllr Christopher Williams, 
Cllr Graham Wright and Cllr Robert Yuill 
  

 
33 Apologies 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Phil Alford, Richard 

Britton, Howard Greenman, Nick Holder, Bob Jones MBE, Laura Mayes, Ashley 

O’Neill, Stewart Palmen, Pip Ridout, Jonathon Seed, Martin Smith,  

Mary Webb, Antonio Piazza and Ian Thorn. 

 

In the absence of Councillor Thorn, Leader of the Liberal Democrat Group, 

Councillor Gordon King would speak on behalf of the group at the meeting. 

 
34 Minutes of Previous Meeting 

 
The minutes of the Meeting held on 20 July 2021 were presented for 
consideration, and it was, 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Resolved: 
 
That the minutes of the meeting held on 20 July 2021 be approved and 
signed as a true and correct record. 
 

35 Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations. 
 

36 Announcements by the Chairman 
 
Through the Chairman there were the following announcements: 
 
Sir David Amess MP 
On behalf of the Council the Chairman expressed condolences to the family and 
friends of Sir David Amess MP following his recent tragic death. He stated 
everyone was shocked and saddened to hear of his death and that thoughts 
and prayers remained with everyone who knew and worked with him. He 
particularly noted Sir David had died fulfilling his duty engaging and listening to 
his constituents. 
 
Chairman’s Engagements  
A list of some recent engagements attended by the Chairman and Vice-
Chairman, were detailed as below: 
 
Events Attended by the Chairman from 20 July 2021:   
  
3 September 2021   -   Hosted the Fly the Red Ensign for Merchant Navy Day      

Flag Raising Ceremony, County Hall.  
23 September 2021 -  Wiltshire Lieutenancy Lunch, Bowood Hotel.  
26 September 2021 -  CPRE Best Kept Village Competition Presentation Day. 

Visited Ramsbury, Tilshead and Urchfont.  
5 October 2021        -  Queen’s Green Canopy Celebration Tree Planting 

Ceremony, Pembroke Park Primary School, Devizes 
Road, Salisbury.  

  
Events Attended by the Vice-Chairman from 20 July 2021:  
  
3 September 2021      - Chippenham Town Council Fly the Red Ensign for    
                                      Merchant Navy Day Flag Raising Ceremony.  
9 September 2021     -  Virtually attended D&WF&RS Medal Presentation 

Evening.  
  
Poppy Wreaths 
Poppy wreaths would be available for collection by Members in the Members 
room at County Hall, after the meeting.  
 
Recorded Votes 
On the proposal of the Chairman, seconded by the Vice-Chairman, it was then 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Resolved: 
 
That Council suspend paragraphs 22.6.2 and 22.6.4 of Part 4 of the 
Constitution in respect of recorded voting for the duration of the meeting. 
 

37 Petitions 
 
The Chairman moved and presented a report which gave Council details of 
three petitions received since the last Council meeting on 20 July 2021. This 
was seconded by the Vice-Chairman. 
 
A petition was presented by Guy Leach, Simon Connolly and Anthony Wells, 
requesting that plans for 1,200 houses on Salisbury Road, Amesbury be 
stopped.  
 
Councillor Nick Botterill, Cabinet Member for Development Management, 
Strategic Planning and Climate Change, noted the points and issues raised by 
the petition and highlighted that the Council was currently reviewing the Local 
Plan in line with national legislation. However, he was unable to comment on 
the process at this stage. He confirmed that consultation would take place on 
the Local Plan in due course and the public would have an opportunity to 
comment its detail at that time. 
 
It was then, 
 
Resolved: 
 

1) That Council note the report, the petitions received, and the actions being 
taken in relation to them, as set out in the report. 
 

2) That Council receives the petition presented to the meeting. 
  

 
38 Public Participation 

 

The Chairman explained the rules for public participation as detailed in the 

agenda. 

  

Four questions were submitted for the meeting. Those relevant to a particular 

item on the agenda would be taken under that item. 

  

All questions received and the written responses provided were published in 

agenda supplement 1 and would be taken as read at the meeting. 

  

The Chairman then invited those members of the public whose question did not 

relate to a particular agenda item whether they wished to ask a supplementary 

question, or to receive their verbal response, as follows: 

  

 Q21-19 – Peter Curtis – not in attendance 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 Q21-20 – Nick Beard – not in attendance 

 Q21-21 and 22 – Bill Jarvis – questions were withdrawn 
 

39 Corporate Parenting Panel Annual Report 
 

Councillor Peter Hutton, Portfolio holder for Safeguarding and Chairman of the 

Corporate Parenting Panel presented the  Corporate Parenting Panel Annual 

Report and moved the recommendations as set out in the report, which were 

seconded by Councillor Jane Davies. 

  

Councillor Hutton thanked those who worked to support children in care and 

reported that the role of Wiltshire’s Corporate Parenting Panel is to secure 

Councillor involvement and commitment throughout the Council to deliver better 

outcomes for children and young people who are looked after or care 

experienced. All Councillors were reminded that they have responsibilities as a 

“corporate parent” for children and young people who are Looked After in 

Wiltshire.   

 

Councillor Hutton commented specifically on the Corporate Parenting Strategy 

eight priorities, the development of the Child and Youth Voice Team, the 

Fostering Excellence programme and impact of Covid-19. 

 

The report gave an overview on the Panel’s work programme, the scrutiny of 

performance, the Corporate Parenting Strategy, details and data within the key 

service areas, challenges/successes during Covid-19, progress since the 2019 

Ofsted inspection, the Panel’s impact and ambition, the work of the 

Safeguarding Children and Young People Panel and planned next steps to 

further strengthen Corporate Parenting in Wiltshire. The report was reviewed by 

the Children’ Select Committee Standing Task Group on 22 September 2021 

and by the Corporate Parenting Panel at their meeting on 28 September 2021. 

 

The council then heard from officers Jo Sutton and Cameron Strosen, who 

presented a brief summary of the year’s activities of the Child and Youth Voice 

Team. Members were encouraged to promote involvement in the Youth Council 

to their local schools. The Chairman thanked Jo and Cameron on behalf of the 

council for speaking about the Child and Youth Voice Team. 

  

The Chairman then invited Group Leaders to comment on the report and 

presentations received. 

  

Councillor Richard Clewer, Leader of the Council, reiterated earlier comments 

that all Councillors were corporate parents with responsibilities and a role to 

play. He welcomed the comments about the Youth Council and urged all 

Members to speak with their local schools about involvement.  

 

Councillor Gordon King, on behalf of the Liberal Democrat Group, welcomed 

the report and endorsed the comments made and acknowledged his 



 
 
 

 
 
 

responsibility as a corporate. He was pleased to hear about the Youth Council 

and the work they were involved with. 

 

Councillor Ricky Rogers, Leader of the Labour Group, added his thanks to Jo 

and Cameron, and noted the comprehensive nature of the report and 

commended it to the Council. 

  

The item was then opened for general debate. Councillor Jon Hubbard 

Chairman of the Children’s Select Committee confirmed that in accordance with 

the agreed overview and scrutiny arrangements the draft annual Corporate 

Parenting Panel report was considered by the Children’s Select Committee’s 

standing task group on 22 September 2021. He was pleased to report that of 

the 15 recommendations arising from the Task Group meetings 13 had been 

adopted, 1 would be included in future reports and 1 was not actioned but he 

hoped this could be in future. The extent of data reporting included was praised 

and the work of the Child and Youth Voice Team to focus on the voice of young 

people in care. He also highlighted a number of areas for improvement 

including the ongoing need to narrow the gap in relation to achievements for 

those in care and those in birth homes. He thanked members and staff for the 

work they do, and especially the Foster Carers. The Youth Council was an 

exciting opportunity for the voice of the young community to be heard and he 

encouraged representation from all schools on the Youth Council.     

 

Other comments received in debate included the need to support young people 

not currently in care who needed help and assistance, and the need to identify 

where they needed that support even if not yet in care.     

  

At the conclusion of debate, it was, 

  

Resolved: 
 

1) To receive and note the Annual Report and the work of the Corporate 
Parenting Panel to date, its functions and impact of its work and to ratify 
the improvements required to further strengthen Corporate Parenting in 
Wiltshire. 

 
2) To receive and note the Annual Report of the Children in Care Council 

2020/21 attached as Appendix 2 to the report. 
 

40 Gambling Statement of Principles 
 
Councillor Richard Clewer, Leader of the Council and Cabinet Member for 
Military-Civilian Integration, Economic Development, Heritage, Arts, Tourism 
and Health & Wellbeing introduced the report which detailed the amendments 
made to the Gambling Statement of Principles (2022-2024) for Wiltshire 
Council. 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 

The Leader explained that following the Licensing Committee’s consideration of 
the amendments to the Statement of Principles on 13 September 2021 the 
Committee approved the policy and referred it to Full Council for approval, 
which he so moved. This was seconded by Councillor Nick Botterill. 
 
The Chairman then invited other Group Leaders to comment on the report and 
the proposal of the Leader. 
 
Councillor Gordon King, on behalf of the Liberal Democrat Group, welcomed 
the report and was satisfied with the accuracy of the Statement. He suggested 
that the Wiltshire Area Profile map at page 151 of the summons pack needed 
updating prior to the final version of the Statement being published. 
 
The item was then opened for general debate. A further comment was made 
about the accuracy of the map on page 101 of the summons pack. The Leader 
asked Members to forward detail about the inaccuracy of maps directly to the 
responsible Cabinet Member, Councillor Ashley O’Neill, who would arrange for 
any necessary amendments. 
 
It was then, 
 
Resolved: 
 
That Council approves the Gambling Statement of Principles (2022 -2024) 
(Appendix 1) under the Gambling Act 2005.    
 

41 Constitutional Update - Cabinet Committee 
 

Councillor Pauline Church, Cabinet Member for Finance & Procurement, 

Commissioning, IT, Digital and Commercialisation, presented a report and 

recommendations on changes to the Constitution, following a governance 

review of the Stone Circle companies established by the Council in 2019. 

 

The report detailed the seven recommendations approved by the Leader of the 

Council arising from the Review on 5 October 2021. Recommendation 3 was to 

create a Shareholder Group as a Sub-Committee of Cabinet with the Leader as 

Chairman along with two other Cabinet Members. There would be the option to 

co-opt external commercial expertise to enable the Shareholder Group, after 

consideration of performance reporting by the Corporate Leadership Team and 

Overview and Scrutiny, to conduct its role on behalf of the Shareholder.  

 

Full Council was responsible for changes to the constitution and was asked to 

delegate authority to the Monitoring Officer to update the constitution once the 

terms of reference for the Shareholder Group had been drafted. The proposal 

was seconded by Councillor Richard Clewer. 

  

The Chairman then invited Group Leaders to comment on the report and 

presentation. 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Cllr Gordon King, on behalf of the Liberal Democrat Group and Councillor Ricky 

Rogers, Leader of the Labour Group, supported the proposals. 

 

The item was then debated. Clarity was sought on areas including: the 

proportion of homes to be rented and those available for sale; to address a 

need in relation to certain categories of employment accessing the housing 

market, one of which included care workers; confirmation that the Sub-

Committee meetings would be open to the public to attend; that appropriate 

structures would be in place, drawing strongly from experiences at Nottingham 

City Council; that a briefing bote would be published detailing the liabilities of 

Councillors and Directors; assurance that robust scrutiny structures would 

operate, with governance arrangements being reviewed by the Audit and 

Governance Committee. 

 

At the conclusion of debate, it was then, 
 
Resolved: 
 
That Council delegate authority to the Monitoring Officer, following 
consultation with the Leader of the Council, to amend Part 3C of the 
Constitution as appropriate to include terms of reference for the Stone 
Circle Shareholder Group. 
 

42 Notices of Motion 
 
The following motions were considered. 
 
42a) Notice of Motion No 2021-02 - MyWiltshire App 
 

A motion was moved by Councillor Paul Sample JP asking officers to amend 

the MyWilts App, used for reporting various matters to the council, to add two 

final questions, after a report has been closed, to ask: “Has this matter been 

resolved to your satisfaction?” and: “If not, why not?”.  

 

The motion was seconded by Councillor Stewart Palmen. 

  

Councillor Sample stated that there was room to improve the App which in turn 

could increase the number of users, and that the simple change would assist 

with that. 

 

Councillor Pauline Church, Cabinet Member for Finance & Procurement, 

Commissioning, IT, Digital and Commercialisation responded to the motion and 

welcomed the intent to help improve customer service and interaction with 

users. As the motion was considered to be an operational matter, the Chairman 

moved that it be referred to the Leader of the Council for action without debate. 

This was seconded by the Vice-Chairman. 

 

It was then, 



 
 
 

 
 
 

Resolved: 

To refer the motion to the Leader of the Council for action. 
 
42b) Notice of Motion No 2021-03 Climate and Ecology Bill 
 

Councillor Dr Brian Mathew proposed the Motion which was seconded by 

Councillor Gavin Grant. The motion called for the Council to declare its support 

for the proposed Climate and Ecology Bill and request Wiltshire’s Members of 

Parliament to publicly declare their support for it. 

  

Statements were then received from the following members of the public: 

 

 Adrian Temple-Brown 

 Mel Molem 

 Andrew Nicolson 

 

The Chairman then invited Councillor Nick Botterill, Cabinet Member for 

Development Management, Strategic Planning and Climate Change an 

opportunity to respond to the motion and any points raised in the public 

statements. He confirmed that the private members Bill in question had been 

proposed by Caroline Lucas MP and it was very likely that the Bill, at its second 

reading, would not proceed much further in Parliament due to a lack of 

increased support.  

 

Councillor Botterill suggested that it would be more appropriate for the Council 

to focus on issues that it would be able to influence and referred to the 

Environment Bill which would have far reaching impacts on how the Council 

currently operates. In relation to reference to Citizens Assemblies raised by 

some speakers he indicated that the Houses of Parliament was in fact already 

undertaking the role being suggested for a Citizens Assembly. He urged the 

Council to not be distracted by the motion and to wait for the Environment Bill to 

become an Act of Parliament, with the expectation that this would take place 

very soon.  

 

The Chairman moved that the Council debate the motion, which was seconded 

by the Vice-Chairman. 

 

Group Leaders were then invited to comment upon the motion. 

  

Councillor Richard Clewer, Leader of the Council, commented on the 

Environment Bill and explained that it was a Bill to make provision about 

targets, plans and policies for improving the natural environment, environmental 

protection, waste and resource efficiency, air quality, environmental standards, 

water, nature, biodiversity and conservation. He further commented on the 

suggestion for a Citizens Assembly, indicating that the Council was unable to 

dictate how the local Members of Parliament voted in Parliament and that 

Members were democratically elected unlike the proposals for a Citizens 

Assembly. He highlighted work already undertaken by the Council and those 



 
 
 

 
 
 

areas progressing, which included an 80% reduction in emissions within the 

control of the Council, with a target of zero emissions by 2030, council housing 

being built to net zero and the insulation of existing council homes, continual 

lobbying of government in relation to house building, and the investment of 

£88m to reduce carbon emissions by the Council.  

 

Councillor Gordon King, on behalf of the Liberal Democrat Group, encouraged 

Members to vote on the motion as they wished but hoped all would consider the 

matter independently. He noted the importance of protecting climate and 

ecology in an integrated way as proposed in the Bill and that much work was 

still needed. 

 

Councillor Ricky Rogers, Leader of the Labour Group, noted it was healthy for 

the council to debate its different views on this issue, and that the topic of the 

motion was of interest to many people and that there were times when the 

council could use its voice to demonstrate on a point and supported the motion. 

 

The Chairman then opened the item for debate. 

 

Comments in opposition to the motion included that the council was making 

significant progress in takin action to reduce emissions despite the perception of 

some groups and criticised the actions of protestors such as Extinction 

Rebellion. Several comments disagreed with the proposals within the Bill 

regarding Citizens Assemblies, with councils at various tiers able to 

democratically represent views and take actions. Others highlighted that the 

proposed Bill was being amended and it would be inappropriate to express 

support for a motion not in its final form. 

 

Comments in support of the motion included highlighting a climate assembly 

established by Parliament in 2019 and which had not led to great radicalism and 

there was confusion regarding the role and nature of such assemblies that 

addressing climate change was not about politics, that the proposed Bill was 

more ambitious than the government proposals and the council should show its 

support for that to influence national policy given the importance of climate and 

ecological issues across the council area, nationally and globally. 

 

During the course of debate the meeting was adjourned from 12.40pm – 

12.50pm due to a public disturbance. 

 

At the conclusion of debate Cllr Mathew thanked Members for their comments 

and asked for a recorded vote on the motion, which was supported by the 

necessary number of Members. Following a vote the motion was lost. 

 

It was therefore, 

 

Resolved: 
 
That the motion not be supported 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Note: A record of the vote is appended to these minutes.  

 

For – 30 

Against – 50 

Abstain - 2 
 

43 Announcements from Cabinet and Committees 
 
There were no announcements. 
 

44 Membership of Committees 
 

The Chairman invited Group Leaders to request any membership changes to 

committees,  

  

Group leaders proposed changes to committee membership as detailed in the 

resolution. 

  

The Chairman moved the proposed membership changes. This was seconded 

by the Vice-Chairman.  

 

It was then: 

  

Resolved: 

  

To make the following appointments to Committees: 

 Cllr Jacqui Lay to be appointed to the Northern Area Planning 
Committee 

 Cllr Ashley O’Neill to be appointed as a substitute to the Northern 
Area Planning Committee. 

 Cllr Simon Jacobs to be removed from the Officer Appointments 
Committee 

 Cllr Ashley O’Neill to be appointed to the Officer Appointments 
Committee 

 Cllr Simon Jacobs to be removed from the Staffing Policy Sub-
Committee and appointed as a substitute to the Committee 

 Cllr Ashely O’Neill be appointed to the Staffing Policy Sub-
Committee 

 Cllr Ashely O’Neill be removed from the Corporate Parenting 
Committee  

 Cllr Simon Jacobs be appointed to the Corporate Parenting 
Committee 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 Cllr Ashley O’Neill to attend future meetings of the Health & 
Wellbeing Board 

 Cllr Paul Sample to be removed from the Environment Select 
Committee 

 Cllr Derek Walters be appointed to the Environment Select 
Committee 

 Cllr Bob Jones MBE to be appointed as a substitute to the Southern 
Area Planning Committee 

 Cllr Trevor Carbin be appointed to the Southern Area Planning 
Committee 

 Cllr Paul Sample be removed from the Electoral Review Committee 

 Cllr Ian Thorn be appointed to the Electoral Review Committee 

 
45 Members' Questions 

 

Two non-operational questions were received from Councillors, as set out in 

Supplement 1 to the agenda. Written responses had been provided in Appendix 

2 to the report. 

  

Question 21-03 - Progress on motion 22 tabled on 21 July 2020 about Wiltshire 

Air Ambulance - Councillor Brian Dalton 

 

There was no supplementary question 

  

Questions 21-05 – Buildings at Risk - Councillor Bridget Wayman 

 

A supplementary question was asked about the need for a historic building at 

risk strategy. The Leader welcomed the proposal and confirmed that he would 

discuss the preparation of a strategy with officers.  
 

 
(Duration of meeting:  10.35 am - 2.10 pm) 

 
The Officer who has produced these minutes is Stuart Figini of Democratic Services, 

direct line 01225 718221, e-mail stuart.figini@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 

Press enquiries to Communications, direct line ((01225) 713114 or email 
communications@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
 

mailto:communications@wiltshire.gov.uk
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Full Council Meeting – 19 October 2021 – Members Attendance 

Councillor Name Time In Time Out 

Phil Alford Apologies Apologies 

Liz Alstrom 10:30 14:10 

Helen Belcher 10:30 14:10 

Chuck Berry 10:30 14:10 

Ian Blair-Pilling 10:30 14:10 

Nick Botterill 10:30 14:10 

David Bowler 10:30 14:10 

Richard Britton Apologies Apologies 

Allison Bucknell 10:30 14:10 

Steve Bucknell 10:30 14:10 

Clare Cape 10:30 14:10 

Trevor Carbin 10:30 14:10 

Daniel Cave 10:30 14:10 

Mary Champion 10:30 14:10 

Pauline Church 10:30 14:10 

Ernie Clark 10:30 14:10 

Richard Clewer 10:30 14:10 

Zoë Clewer 10:30 14:10 

Mark Connolly 10:30 14:10 

Caroline Corbin 10:30 14:10 

Kevin Daley 10:30 14:10 

Brian Dalton 10:30 14:10 

Jane Davies 10:30 14:10 

Andrew Davis 10:30 14:10 

Matthew Dean 10:30 14:10 

Dr Monica Devendran 10:30 14:10 

Nick Errington 10:30 14:10 

Adrian Foster 10:30 14:10 

Sarah Gibson 10:30 14:10 

Gavin Grant 10:30 14:10 

Howard Greenman Apologies Apologies 

Ross Henning 10:30 14:10 

Sven Hocking 10:30 14:10 

Nick Holder  Apologies Apologies 

Ruth Hopkinson 10:30 14:10 

Jon Hubbard 10:30 14:10 

Peter Hutton 10:30 14:10 

Tony Jackson 10:30 14:10 

Mel Jacob 10:30 14:10 

Simon Jacobs 10:30 14:10 

George Jeans 10:30 14:10 

Bob Jones MBE Apologies Apologies 

Johnny Kidney 10:30 13:45 
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Carole King 10:30 14:10 

Gordon King 10:30 14:10 

Edward Kirk 10:30 14:10 

Jerry Kunkler 10:30 14:10 

Jacqui Lay 10:30 14:10 

Kathryn MacDermid 10:30 14:10 

Dr Brian Mathew 10:30 14:10 

Laura Mayes Apologies Apologies 

Dr Mark McClelland 10:30 14:10 

Charles McGrath 10:30 14:10 

Ian McLennan 10:30 14:10 

Dominic Muns 10:30 14:10 

Dr Nick Murry 10:30 14:10 

Nabil Najjar 10:30 14:10 

Kelvin Nash 10:30 14:10 

Christopher Newbury 10:30 14:10 

Ashley O’Neill Apologies Apologies 

Jack Oatley 10:30 14:10 

Paul Oatway QPM 10:30 14:10 

Andrew Oliver 10:30 14:10 

Stewart Palmen Apologies Apologies 

Bill Parks 10:30 14:10 

Sam Pearce-Kearney 10:30 14:10 

Antonio Piazza Apologies Apologies 

Tony Pickernell 10:30 14:10 

Horace Prickett 10:30 14:10 

Nic Puntis 10:30 14:10 

Tamara Reay 10:30 14:10 

Pip Ridout Apologies Apologies 

Rich Rogers 10:30 14:10 

Ricky Rogers 10:30 14:10 

Tom Rounds 10:30 14:10 

Paul Sample JP 10:30 14:10 

Mike Sankey 10:30 14:10 

Jonathon Seed Apologies Apologies 

James Sheppard 10:30 14:10 

Martin Smith Apologies Apologies 

Caroline Thomas 10:30 13:30 

Ian Thorn Apologies Apologies 

Elizabeth Threlfall 10:30 14:10 

Jo Trigg 10:30 14:10 

Tim Trimble  10:30 14:10 

Tony Trotman 10:30 14:10 

Mark Verbinnen 10:30 14:10 

David Vigar 10:30 14:10 

Iain Wallis 10:30 14:10 
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Derek Walters 10:30 14:10 

Bridget Wayman 10:30 14:10 

Mary Webb Apologies Apologies 

Stuart Wheeler 10:30 14:10 

Philip Whitehead 10:30 14:10 

Suzanne Wickham 10:30 14:10 

Christopher Williams 10:30 14:10 

Graham Wright 10:30 14:10 

Robert Yuill 10:30 14:10 

   

 

Page 15



This page is intentionally left blank



Item 10B – Recorded Vote – Notice of Motion 21-03 Climate and Ecology Bill - Cllrs Dr 

Brian Mathew and Gavin Grant – 30 For, 50 Against, 2 Abstentions 

Councillor Name Vote 

Liz Alstrom For 

Helen Belcher For 

Chuck Berry Against 

Ian Blair-Pilling Against 

Nick Botterill Against 

David Bowler For 

Allison Bucknell Against 

Steve Bucknell Against 

Clare Cape For 

Trevor Carbin For 

Daniel Cave Against 

Mary Champion Against 

Pauline Church Against 

Ernie Clark Against 

Richard Clewer Against 

Zoë Clewer Against 

Mark Connolly Against 

Caroline Corbin For 

Kevin Daley Against 

Brian Dalton For 

Jane Davies Against 

Andrew Davis Against 

Matthew Dean Against 

Dr Monica Devendran Against 

Nick Errington For 

Adrian Foster For 

Sarah Gibson For 

Gavin Grant For 

Ross Henning For 

Sven Hocking Against 

Ruth Hopkinson For 

Jon Hubbard For 

Peter Hutton Against 

Tony Jackson Against 

Mel Jacob For 

Simon Jacobs Against 

George Jeans For 

Carole King For 

Gordon King For 

Edward Kirk Against 

Jerry Kunkler Against 

Jacqui Lay Against 

Kathryn MacDermid For 
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Dr Brian Mathew For 

Dr Mark McClelland Against 

Charles McGrath Against 

Ian McLennan For 

Dominic Muns Against 

Dr Nick Murry For 

Nabil Najjar Against 

Kelvin Nash Against 

Christopher Newbury Against 

Jack Oatley Against 

Paul Oatway QPM Against 

Andrew Oliver Against 

Bill Parks Against 

Sam Pearce-Kearney For 

Tony Pickernell Against 

Horace Prickett Against 

Nic Puntis Against 

Tamara Reay Against 

Rich Rogers Against 

Ricky Rogers For 

Tom Rounds Against 

Paul Sample JP For 

Mike Sankey Against 

James Sheppard Abstain 

Elizabeth Threlfall Against 

Jo Trigg For 

Tim Trimble  For 

Tony Trotman Against 

Mark Verbinnen Against 

David Vigar For 

Iain Wallis Against 

Derek Walters For 

Bridget Wayman Against 

Stuart Wheeler Abstain 

Philip Whitehead Against 

Suzanne Wickham Against 

Christopher Williams Against 

Graham Wright For 

Robert Yuill Against 
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